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Dear Parents and Carers,

As the school year draws to a close, I wanted to write a final letter to you summing up some of the many achievements of our wonderful children at Little Stoke and the school community in general. The list below is not exhaustive and there will be many, many more I have missed!
Attainment and Progress

Our children have performed phenomenally well in a range of national tests 
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Parental Engagement and support
You have continued to provide the highest levels of support as you work with us to support your children in many different ways. Thank you.

Wider Curriculum

Despite ever challenging financial restraints we have increased and developed our curriculum provision to ensure children receive a broad and engaging education which keeps them excited about learning.

Sports
We have provided ever-increasing opportunities to be active and take part in sport. Opportunities will be even higher next year with Sports Coaches on the playground three afternoons and running three after school clubs.

Staff
Finally, I would like to mention the range of people across the school who work tirelessly to make all the above achievements possible; who give over and above of their time and energy to help make Little Stoke Primary an exciting, interesting and safe place to learn in.

As we move towards the new school year, we already have exciting plans in place to continue to develop and improve the school. Some examples of some of the new initiatives already being planned include:

· Further development of our IT provision, particularly in Science and STEM

· Exciting new improvements to our cross school sports provision

· Redevelopment of the old IT suite into brand new group, parent and activity room

· Sensory garden

· Purchase of our own robotic and coding equipment

· A schedule of decoration inside and out

We are returning to a 12 – 1pm lunch hour next year to redress the balance between morning and  afternoon learning and to enable us to continue to enhance our curriculum and cross curricular links. 
Thank you for your continued support with keeping children in correct school uniform throughout the year – you have been fantastic and we do appreciate the ongoing effort this takes. We understand that with growing children and the hard life uniform gets this can be an expensive challenge! Can I remind you that cheaper alternatives can be bought without logos from most supermarkets and unlike many schools we would encourage you to buy these. We only ask that children are wearing either white or royal blue polo shirts, have one sweatshirt or cardigan with a  logo and that shoes or trainers are all black including soles, with no logos. Please do be patient as we talk to you about this. It is hard to keep standards high if children start to wear trainers which are coloured or have logos or wear alternative sweatshirts. We do understand this has not been sensible or possible for many of you to do in the weeks leading up to a six week holiday with children growing all the time but we would ask you purchase new uniform and black shoes or trainers ready for September.

As always there are some changes to staffing in school and tomorrow we say a sad goodbye to Mrs Mulley who has decided to take a break from work and find a different pace of life. She will definitely still be a part of our school and will still work with us from time to time when we can persuade her to leave her garden! We will also be saying goodbye to Mr Middleton after 25 years of service. We wish him well whatever his next endeavour. There will be a short goodbye assembly at 11.30 tomorrow morning. Do come along if you are able; you will be very welcome.

On a personal note, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your support over the last year as I have taken over the leadership of the Little Stoke Primary. I have greatly enjoyed the many conversations we have had and the issues we have discussed together. I believe we have an amazing school community: children, parents and staff. Like any community we do not always agree but there is always a certainty that whatever our role, everyone wants the very best for the children in our care. I am excited about the year ahead and the possibilities it holds.
I wish you all a truly wonderful summer. I trust it brings many moments of relaxation and fun and plenty of time to be with family and friends doing the things you love. I look forward to seeing you all on Tuesday September 3rd.
Yours sincerely,

Anne Sargent

Head Teacher
Attainment in Reception class at 75% of pupils reaching a Good Level of Development


Attainment in Y1 Phonics is at 90%, exceeding the National average of 82%.


In Y2, high numbers of pupils have reached Expected levels in Reading, Writing and Maths. In writing and maths these numbers exceed 2018 levels.


In Y6, the number of children reaching Expected levels in Reading, Writing and Maths has increased significantly across all subjects and in all subjects has exceeded national levels.


72% of our year 6 children achieved expected or above in Reading, Writing and Maths – an increase of 13% on last year and 7% above national levels.


Progress in other year groups has been good with most classes showing 75%+ of children making three bands progress and working at or just below expected levels.


Our wonderful children continue to inspire and surprise us with their endeavour and resilience. Their achievements are numerous and make us, and you proud.








85% of our parents attended both parent consultations


High attendance at parent events – between 70% and 90% of families represented at least one event this year


An increase in attendance at most Forest School Parent events


FOLs have raised the money to enable us to purchase 16 high specification lap tops and accompanying trolley. They now have raised additional funds for 16 more lap tops to be purchased. This enables us to be a school that is preparing children for life in the 21st century.


FOLs hard work has run numerous events across the school year: eg Christmas, Easter and Summer fairs 


A high level of support for the school evidenced by our annual parent questionnaire with 94%+ of parents agreeing with 30 out of 33 statements. More than half the statements were agreed with by 96%+ of all parents


Regular discussions with parents both formal and informal on a daily basis


Higher levels of parents engaging with our Parent Support Worker and Behaviour support


We have run support sessions for E-safety, Maths and Sex and Relationships 


Increased attendance at Celebration assemblies


Due to parental support we have an improvement on last year’s whole school attendance levels 


Parent support has resulted in 96% of our children being in correct school uniform and presenting a smart, united front which represents the school well.


Parent volunteers have contributed to children’s progress in reading – we will be relaunching this initiative in September








Weekly Forest School sessions for children in different year groups provided by our amazing Forest School Leads. Increasing opportunities to develop new skills.


Highly successful enrichment weeks throughout the year: Health and well-being, Science and Maths, Art


Shakespeare week with visiting workshops for all of key stage 2


Science workshops across a range of classes to give children an experience of STEM 


Visiting STEM ambassadors have run robotics, and coding experiences


Support from the MoD and Rolls Royce for reading and challenging Maths sessions in key stage 2


Record numbers of children performing in our Red Tie Choir at Christmas both at Carols by Candlelight and at the Willowbrook Centre


We have continued to run school visits, camps and activity days


Trialled with great success our very first school sleepover for year 5 children


Run other events for children such as Tales by Torchlight and World Book Day


Charity events across the year to enable children to raise money for organisations and raise awareness of needs across different communities


Provided music lessons in four classes to enable children to experience a range of musical instruments 


Provision of a popular homework club





Sports Clubs have run throughout the year, including multi skills and our highly successful football club


Football team has been very successful in both tournaments and matches and came second in The Stokes Schools Football league


Running club has had 20-30 regular runners every week earning certificates and medals for distances run


Daily mile has enabled every child across the school to be active on a daily basis 


WES Sports to film this and were impressed by our children’s attitude towards sport


Over the year the school has successfully run three intra school competitions: orienteering, cross country and sports day with full participation.


Key Stage 1 children have enjoyed the chance to experience early tennis skills.


School has run a highly successful cross country event and participated in the county cross country event with higher levels of children being placed or completing the course


Exciting opportunity for 20 of our children to meet Mo Farah and take part in the launch of the fitness class at the Village Hotel








Our fantastic team of school governors who actively support and challenge us in our drive for excellence


Our efficient and highly organized clerk to the governors 


Inspiring and aspirational Deputy, teachers and teaching assistants who do an excellent job on a day to day basis ensuring children make progress academically, emotionally and socially


Our highly skilled SENDco who ensures the needs of our SEN children are met


Our amazing family worker who has tirelessly provided short and long term support for families 


Our incredible dinner staff, kitchen staff, sports coaches, Breakfast and After School Club staff and lollipop lady who have worked hard to keep children well-fed, safe and happy.


Our skilled, multi-tasking administrative assistant who provides a high quality front of school reception for visitors


Our astute and enterprising School Business Manager who ensures we achieve best value for the money we do have


Our energetic caretaker and team of cleaners who have ensured the school is tidy, safe and well-maintained


Our enthusiastic forest school leads who have inspired in children a love of the outdoors
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